FRESSINGFIELD MEDICAL CENTRE

PPG MINUTES

Meeting held on Wednesday 18th December 2019 at 2.30pm
At Fressingfield Medical Centre, New Street, Fressingfield, IP21 5PJ

Present: Liz Stolls (LS)  (PPG Chair), Dr F Manto (FM) (GP Partner), Katie Civil (KC) (Practice Manager)
Members of the PPG: Judith Lilley (JL), Dorothy Redman (DR), Nick Stolls (NS), John Alborough (JA), Kamal Ivory (KI), Sylvia Cope (SC)
Apologies for Absence

Jill Firth, Dawn Cavilla, Penny Alborough, Bryan Threadgall
1. Presentation from Stuart Murdy (General manager- Stradbroke Swim and Fitness Centre).
Stuart presented an over view of the 'Exercise on Referral Scheme' the centre are running in association with 10 medical practices in the area. The aim being that the GPs/Nurses/Health Care Professionals would refer patients with low and moderate risk health problems to the scheme. The patients would attend for an initial assessment followed with each following visit costing £3.95. There would be 2 following assessment points at 6 weeks and 12 weeks to identify health improvements. There would also be a telephone follow up at 6 and 12 months to establish if the patients were continuing to use the facilities after the 12 week course.
Uptake was reported as slow from most of the practices although Fressingfield and Stradbroke had referred a number of patients. A grant is currently being utilised to cover the first 2 years but concerns were raised about the sustainability of the scheme after that period.

Feedback from those who had accessed the programme was good and a company (Quest) who had accredited the scheme had rated it as excellent.

A discussion took place over how the scheme could be highlighted more widely and KC agreed to provide Stuart the email address of Zoe Knight, Partnerships Manager at the CCG.
Details of an over 60 'Living Well' class were provided and this was considered to be advantageous, particularly as it was dementia friendly and offered the opportunity to chat after the class had finished and perhaps identify other needs of those attending or caring.

The chair thanked Stuart and Moira for all they were doing at the gym and for attending the meeting.

2. The minutes were approved. 

The chair reported that Jill Firth had asked to step back from the PPG but was content to remain on the virtual group. The chair agreed to contact Jill to thank her for the work she had done during her time on the PPG.

3. Matters arising

A discussion took place around the arrangements of the flu clinics held in October. The feedback had been very good although concerns had been raised about the difficulty of parking availability at Stradbroke due to a clash of many events all taking place on Saturday morning. It was suggested that the medical centre might book out the main room of the Community Centre to ease this problem (KC to investigate) or possibly to approach Stradbroke school to use their car park. SC reported that whilst the car parking at Stradbroke had been 'challenging' at 9.30, once she had got into the medical centre the whole process had been a very good experience.
4. PPG Physical Activity Booklet.

Judy Lilley updated on the progress of this initiative. She reported that the brochures had been printed and together with the pedometers and questionnaires were being distributed. Of the £995.87 grant the PPG had received she had spent £801.69. It was agreed to hold back the difference to meet the need for an updated brochure reprint should the course provider details change. Judy reported that she would gain feedback from the course providers to offer a response to the charity who had given the grant in 6 months - May 2020. KC agreed to provide testimonials from patients to be added to the feedback and the questionnaires would be audited at the end of March 2020 to establish potential reported health gain.
The chair thanked Judy for all the work she had put in to the scheme to this point.

5. Chairs report.

The chair reported that the last year had been very successful with the group working well as a team and supporting the medical centre in a number of initiatives, KC confirmed that the medical centre had really appreciated the support of the PPG. LS asked the group to identify initiatives they could work on in 2020. JL felt it was important to maintain the momentum the group had built perhaps working to support the diabetes work within the practice
6. Practice items.

· CQC inspection. This took place on December 2nd. Both the chair and vice chair of the PPG had been interviewed by phone prior to the inspection. KC indicated that she was pleased with the initial verbal response from the inspector but awaited the formal report that could take up to 50 working days to be published.
· Healthwatch surveys were taking place on 8th and 9th January. DR and KI agreed to support the Healthwatch officer by accompanying them.

· A discussion took place regarding the Over the Counter medicines review. KC reported that no further information was available as the consultation period had not yet finished.

· Following the recent patient survey several comments were left in the free text boxes. The practice produced a 'You said - we listened' document to respond to these comments. The draft was reviewed by the PPG and comments regarding the responses were discussed.

· A discussion took place over the high levels of failure to attends each month. Last month it was reported that there were 24 hours lost clinical contact time due to patients failing to attend their appointments. Punitive action was not seen as helpful and to remove them from the practice list (only as a last resort) would mean they had nowhere to go due to the rurality of the immediate surroundings and consequent distances patients might have to travel to find another practice.
7. All PPG Network meeting

NS reported on his attendance of this meeting which took place on 17th December at Endeavour House Ipswich for all PPG representatives in Suffolk. It was well attended. The agenda was divided into 3 items

a. Irene Macdonald, the lay member of the governing body of Ipswich/East Suffolk CCG reported on what had happened with the NHS reorganisation recently and how it might impact on the PPGs. She then highlighted the likely changes in the future and the need to work across the PPGs in each locality. Most at the meeting felt this went straight over their heads!
b. A workshop took place to identify the resources we had in our areas to address a series of case studies from thumbnail descriptions of fictional patients in need. This highlighted the resources available in larger urban areas compared to the lack within the more rural communities. It also identified just how stretched practices were to provide the detailed care described as needed by these individuals. Fressingfield/Stradbroke was seen as a beacon of excellence by many round the table.

c. Showcases of activity of PPGs over the past year. Each PPG locality chair explained what had been achieved with examples of 

· pre diabetes project

· improving the experience of patients via better telephony at practices
· purchase of BMI/BP machine and providing CPR courses

· mapping clubs and organisations across one patch that supported health and well being (similar to the Fressingfield initiative).
· brochure specifically aimed at the 16 year old called @16.

· falls/balance classes were seen as very successful with a big uptake

(It was agreed by the PPG that some of these initiatives could be identified as projects for 2020)

The take home message however was a discussion with Dominic Nasmyth-Miller, a senior Community Connector who works at the Fressingfield surgery and supports those people referred to him by GPs and staff at the surgery who need additional support. He was keen to work with other community leaders within the local area to identify and support others in need and consequently reduce the pressures on the GP practices/111/EDs. 

8. AOB.

JA reported that a consultation process was taking place within the Ipswich/Colchester hospitals and other cottage hospitals that fed them together with the wider community regarding the referral experience and he advised that PPGs could provide feedback as well. He suggested that general trends rather than specific personal examples would be more helpful. FM suggested that the underutilised Hartismere hospital could offer a more local facility for special tests such as ultra sound to avoid long journeys for our patients.

Date of next meeting

Wednesday 26th February 2020

